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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

WATERWAYS REGULATION PROGRAM

Notice of Public Hearing and License Application pursuant to M. G. L. Chapter 91

Waterways License Application Number W03-0864


Lewis Wharf Limited Partnership

NOTIFICATION DATE:  February 11, 2004

Public notice is hereby given of the application by Lewis Wharf Limited Partnership to maintain 22 existing floats and permanently moored vessel and to construct and maintain 18 floats and a marina building, at Lewis Wharf in the municipality of Boston in and over filled and flowed tidelands of the Boston Harbor. The Applicant is also requesting an extended term license. The proposed use of the project is to provide access to a navigable waterway and is a water dependent project.  The Department of Environmental Protection, Waterways Regulation Program, will conduct a public hearing on the aforesaid project proposal on Thursday, February 19, 2004 at 1:30 pm in the 2nd fl. Conference room of the DEP Boston Office, One Winter Street, Boston, MA. The Department will conduct this hearing in order to receive information to be used in its decision on whether to grant a Waterways License pursuant to G.L. 91. The Department will consider all written comments on the aforesaid application within 30 days of the date of publication in the Environmental Monitor. 

The Department will consider all written comments on this Waterways Application received by March 10, 2004. Furthermore, failure of any aggrieved person or group of ten citizens or more to submit written comments to the Waterways Regulation Program by the Public Comments Deadline will result in the waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing in accordance with 310 CMR 9.13(4)(c).  

Additional information regarding this application may be obtained by contacting the Waterways Regulation Program at (617) 292-5500.  Project plans and documents for this application are on file with the Waterways Regulation Program for public viewing, by appointment only, at the address below.  Written comments must be addressed to: J. Sprague, Section Chief, DWW, One Winter St., 5th fl., Boston, MA 02108.

This information is available in alternate format. Call Debra Doherty, ADA Coordinator, at 1-617-292-5565. TDD Service - 1-800-298-2207.
	One Winter Street, Boston, MA 02108( Phone (617) 654-6500 ( Fax (617) 556-1049 ( TDD # (800) 298-2207

DEP on the World Wide Web:  http://www.state.ma.us/dep

	[image: image2.png]


  Printed on Recycled Paper



[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.png]_1052834008.doc
[image: image1.png]






